
50,000 PETs Have Changed Lives 
 

A multitude of generosity has made this celebration possible. 
 

Our founding PET shop created a spe-
cial 50,000 PET in gold.  The special 
PET will travel around the country.  
They started our year long festivities 
on April 16 with the Columbia Cham-
ber of Commerce.  The event was well 
attended by the Chamber Ambassa-
dors (in the gold jackets) and PET MO-
Columbia volunteers (many in blue 
PET 20th anniversary shirts), as well 
as three broadcast media personali-
ties.  At the ceremony Gary Moreau, 
Executive director, and Mel West, PET 
Co-founder, cut the ribbon while on-
lookers said “Let’s build 50,000 more!”  
People took tours, some rode PETs, a 
volunteer played music, and many en-
joyed refreshments provided by other 
volunteers.  One of the media celebrities 
gave a report on the evening news.   
 
 

Our own board chairman, Jim Conn, was interviewed by 
another news station as he talked about the 50,000 PET 
and his Affiliate, PET MN-Twin Cities.  The gold PET will be 
at out annual conference in Austin, TX September 25 & 26.  
All our welcome.  Further conference registration infor-
mation and invitation will be posted on our website at 
“Annual Conference” under the “About” tab: 
 
http://petinternational.org/about-2/annual-conference/ 
 
We look forward to sharing the 50,000 PET and other re-
ports with you at the conference.  On the 25th there is a 

Our Mission:  to reflect the love 
of God by bringing mobility and 
dignity to those in developing 
countries who are unable to 
walk.  

Volume 18 June 2015 

Gary and Mel at center with scissors.  Barbara Moran, at 
right of them, is a volunteer with their shop and board 
secretary for PET Int’l.  She is helping to spearhead the 
celebration and provided details of the kickoff event. 



   
Special points of in-
terest: 

 1,383 PETs were pro-
duced in the 1st 
quarter which includ-
ed the 50,000 PET  

 Ways to Help:      
1. online gift           
2. mail a check      
3. donate stock to 
our brokerage ac-
count          
4. sign up for 
monthly auto   
debit              
5. offer to present 
PET materials and 
story to others             
6. pray for our 
mission and those 
who travel on dis-
tributions 

 Read our “Top Sto-
ries” each month.  
Sign up for our 
monthly e-Newsletter 
on our website’s 
home page. 

 We can receive 
online donations via 
PayPal thru the red 
donate button on our 
website.  Join others 
in easy, monthly auto 
debit donations .  
Find the form on our 
website under Help.  
Thank you for your 
consideration.      

Please send gifts to: 

PET International, Inc. 
503 E. Nifong Blvd. #186 
Columbia, MO 65201 
 
903-881-5663 
www.petinternational.org 
 
pet@petinternational.org 
501 (c) (3) non-profit     
          

special Celebration dinner and program for those who can only make it for a 
shorter period of time.  See you in September. 
 
PET International Board and Staff 
 

363 PETs to Disabled Kenyans 

Our Director of Operations assists Kenya Relief in PET distributions. 

In January, he orchestrated a shipment of 2 overseas shipping containers of 
#363 PETs produced at PET Affiliate shops in IA and MO.  Our second year dis-
tribution partner’s president offered PET volunteers to come and join them in 
disbursing PETs in April.  Von Driggs took him up on his offer for 2 weeks in 
Africa.  His 
hope was also 
to visit PET 
recipients from 
2014 to evalu-
ate how the 
PETs served 
their owner 
and how they 
were holding 
up.  Here is an 
excerpt of his 
report to our 
board. 

 
 

“Hello PI Board Members and Advisors,  
 
 I would like to thank the PI Board and oth-
er individuals who had a part in sending me 
on this site visit.... (Go to this link to our 
blog to view over 80 pictures.) 
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This man receives one of #145 PETs dis-
tributed on this day. 



 
 https://giftofmobility.wordpress.com/2015/05/01/87-photos-of-kenya-relief-pet-distribution-april-13-2015/  
 
I feel that we have in Kenya Relief a distribution partner who is 
willing to help assist PI through deeper commitment in reporting, 
data gathering on old carts, as well future distributions and PET 
cart repairs. While with the Kenya Relief President Steve James, 
we also discussed the possibility of building PET carts on their 60 
acre compound. They have great on site capacity with committed 
staff and a heart to help the disabled in Kenya. The door is 
opened wide for other PET volunteers to go and be a part.  
 
A supply of various parts, as well as detailed instructions for re-
porting how repairs are to be conducted and documented for our 
data purposes were left with the staff. This same approach was 
used in sharing the “how to conduct a PET cart survey” on PET 
carts in the field for over a year. I would like to thank Ed McDon-
ald for supplying the useful guidelines which I left with their lead-
ership in electronic form.  
 
Due to the massacre at Garissa University in another part of Ken-
ya, the second distribution of child PET carts was postponed due 
to the security risks involved. Kenya Relief does however plan to 
see that this expectation in another part of the country is met in 
the future.  
 
I would like to suggest that the Board consider a cost sharing option with Kenya Relief, for conducting a 
Satisfaction Survey on a percentage of the 100 PET carts delivered last year. I believe that Kenya Relief will 
engage the same disabled man (Albert Matara) who identified the people needing mobility at the last distri-
butions April 13th and 29th. I will be in communication with Steve James to come up with what would be 
an estimated short term contract for Albert to do this survey.... Von Driggs, Director of Operations” 

Thank you to our supporters that made these PETs, this shipment, and 
Von’s participation possible. 
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President Steve James at center preps for 
the big day. 



Cinderella PET Finds a Home in Tanzania 
 

PET MN-Twin Cities is 4 years old and has shipped over 100 carts. 

“PET MN – Twin Cities was born just a few years ago in 2011 after 
a presentation booth at the MN UCC conference.   The ability to 
share our gifts to build carts that would “lift people out of the dirt” 
was a worthy cause that Minnesotan’s would embrace. 
 
With a small determined Board of Directors, PET MN – Twin Cities 
has implemented a modest shop and storage facility with a wide 
range of volunteers who do the metal cutting, welding, wood cut-
ting, powder coating, and assembly all across our state.   
We are very proud of our relationship with Easter Lutheran Church 
in Eagan, MN.  They have been an incredible distribution partner.  
With them, we have been able to ship over 100 carts to Tanzania, 
where Neema Crafts, a UK NGO, has distributed the carts.  They 
have a waiting list for more and have a workshop to better enable 
repairs and adjustments for the recipients.   
 
We also shipped our 100th cart, dubbed our “Cinderella” cart paint-
ed in orange, and sent with a personal letter and book of Cinderel-
la with it. We just received a picture of the recipient with the cart 
in Iringa, Tanzania.  Laura Herman, Board President”  

 
Gift Received In honor of  Lucy Sauer by Charles Sauer 
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You Can Change More Lives Thru PET—Donate Today 

I want to Give Mobility.  (If your name and address are on your check, you need not fill in here.) 
 
Name_____________________________________________ 
 
Address___________________________________________ 
 
City____________________, ____ Zip_________ 
 
Enclosed is my gift of: $25____$50____$100____$250____Other amount $____ 
 
___Memorial or ___Honorarium on behalf of __________________ 
(If a name & address are provided, an acknowledgement card will be sent.) 
 
 
 
I would like to receive newsletters thru my email address:________________________________________ 
 
Please send this form above with your gift to 503 E. Nifong Blvd. #186, Columbia, MO  65201.   
A receipt will be sent.  PET International is a 501(c)(3) organization.   
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